                                   PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION




Wednesday January 9, 2008




    Emergency Operations Center 6:00 pm  





Attendance: 






Lynda Zaugg, Chairperson






Tony Piper, Vice Chair






Karen Cameron






Sharon Chamard






Dan Fagan






James Hubbard






Mark Mew






Ross Plummer









Rae Shaun Schmidt






Michelle Weston






Absent and Excused:





Ray Faust  - Sam O'Connor






Guests:





Lt. Garry Gilliam, Anchorage Police Department






Sgt. Dennis Allen, Anchorage Police Department






Citizen Jenni Morris

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  

The Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Lynda Zaugg at 6:05pm. Chairperson Lynda Zaugg informed the Commission that Sandy Christensen was ill and wished her well.

HOMELAND SECURITY AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:
Chairperson Lynda Zaugg inquired about Heather Handyside's position.
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT – DEPUTY CHIEF ROSS PLUMMER:
Deputy Chief Ross Plummer informed the Commission that there is to be a conference held in Juneau called the Crime Summit that will be addressing what resources are needed for all of the public safety, including the criminal justice system, Corrections, etc to work most effectively. 
In the new Police Academy there are now 30 participants. There may be an April Academy with 15-20 participants, and there possibly might be a third Academy held before the end of this year.

Deputy Chief Ross Plummer introduced Lt. Garry Gilliam from the Anchorage Police Department.  Lt. Gilliam is with the CAPS Team which stands for Community Action Police Team and SARA, which stands for scan, analysis, response and assessment. The Fairview Community Council and Commissioner Dr. Chamard have been coordinating with the CAPS Team in identifying and handling different community problems including pedestrian traffic, public inebriates, and prostitution and panhandling. One  of the benefits of this program is that it will free up officer time in the future so that, for example, the 10,000 hours spent in Officers transporting people can be channeled into working on more serious criminal matters.
Lt. Gilliam introduced Sgt. Dennis Allen also of the Anchorage Police Department. Sgt. Allen stated that the Community Action Police Team currently is staffed with four Officers. There is concern in the community about public inebriates and panhandling.

Sgt. Allen explained that panhandling is difficult to prosecute. APD is looking at the issue of “distracting traffic” and is giving warnings and tickets for that. APD is just primarily using warnings at this time to drivers who assist panhandlers until the community is more informed and educated about this approach.  Tickets will be given in the future.

Deputy Chief Plummer stated that APD hopes to eventually have nine Officers in that Unit, and will begin extending that program to other parts of the city.

Lt. Garry Gilliam told the Commission that Community Councils should feel free to send any concerns or issues directly to the Federation of Community Councils. APD does not currently have the staff to attend each and every Community Council meeting throughout the Municipality. Chairperson Zaugg said that the Community Councils do not always get information from the Federation of Community Councils. Commissioner Cameron stated that having APD Officers attending Community Council meetings was an excellent mechanism for APD to learn directly the concerns of the community, and for APD to teach the community about public safety. She said that it had been a very effective communications, public relations, and information disseminating tool.

 Chairperson Zaugg said that the Administration of the Federation of Community Councils may be in the flux at this time. Deputy Chief Plummer stated that a notification had already been distributed to each Community Council in November, but that he would be happy to re-send the memo to the Community Councils again about this policy.
ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT – MARK MEW:
Mark Mew, ASD Director of Security and Emergency Preparedness, had three announcements regarding the School District. 1). The ASD will be releasing an RFP for a Four Million dollar project to provide surveillance for 25 schools and security measures for 35 schools. 2). Two Million dollars voter approved bonds provided for communication and radios for the schools. This issue will be going to the Board for final approval. 3). ASD has a grant that allows for a Director to be hired, and for the exercise of emergency operations at 22 schools.  There may be funding for APD, AFD and OES to be included in the funding exercise. Commissioner Mew may be requesting that those three departments define their respective goals in participating in the training, so that the exercise will be relevant to the participants. Teachers will be learning to be the first responders, which is the new concept for the new role for ASD.
EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER - RAE SHAUN SCHMIDT:

 Rae Shaun Schmidt stated that Ms. Handyside is being promoted to Mike Abbott's position, and that Mike Abbott is being promoted to Dennis LeBlanc's position. Ms Schmidt will be the representative from Emergency Management to PSAC.  Other duties amongst Homeland Security and Emergency Management will be coordinated by the existing staff.

JANUARY EOC LUNCHEON - CENTERS FOR DISEASE CONTROL AND PREVENTION:
Ms. Schmidt reminded the Commissioners that the EOC Brown Bag Luncheon for January will be held tomorrow, Thursday, January 10th from noon to 1pm at the Emergency Operations Center.  The CDC Anchorage Regional Office will be making a presentation on their role in Emergency Management for the State of Alaska.  Ms. Schmidt was recently on a panel with one of the speakers and stated that this would be a very interesting presentation and invited PSAC members to attend.

FEBRUARY  E.O.C. LUNCHEON- ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Ms. Schmidt announced that the subject of the recent California Wildfires will be discussed by Tom Kempton of the Anchorage Fire Department at the February Meeting. Everyone was encouraged to attend.

 

WELCOME NEW PSAC COMMISSIONER:

Chairperson Lynda Zaugg introduced Mr. Dan Fagan, newest Commissioner and he was welcomed by the group.  Self introductions were made for Commissioner Fagan.

CAP TEAM- FAIRVIEW COMMUNITY COUNCIL - DR. SHARON CHAMARD:

Dr. Chamard discussed the CAP Team and the Fairview Community Council. Some members of the community may be aware that the CAP Team does not currently work on the weekends. APD hopes to increase the staffing of the CAP Teams in the future.

NEW SCOFFLAW ORDINANCE – CITIZEN JENNIE MORRIS:
Jennie Morris explained the progression of her attempts in getting legislation adopted by the Municipality of Anchorage. The Assembly had approved the Ordinance initially in April. Governor Sarah Palin had endorsed the concept in July. However, Ms. Morris then discovered in October that there seemed to be problems with the Anchorage Assembly on December 11, 2007 hoping that the Ordinance might be enacted prior to January first in case the Ordinance might save people’s lives over the Holidays. Dan Moore has been assisting with this endeavor. The Assembly did adopt the changes to the Ordinance, and did make the law effective, immediately.

Ms. Morris was subsequently hit by another driver who may have been distracted by his cell phone. The APD Officer, who responded, apparently was not aware of the details of the new law and did not have the list of names of offenders who owe more than $1000 dollars in delinquent fines or fees. Deputy Chief Ross Plummer explained that there was an eight page list of names, and that real time data was required. APD could be liable to lawsuits if fines had recently been paid and if APD did not have the new exact information. Officers can now ask Dispatch to access the data base for current information 24/7. Ms. Morris informed the Commission that there is over $2.5 Million dollars in fines owed. She plans to wait for a month and then may contact cities throughout Alaska regarding this new law.
PSAC MEETING NOTICE OF LOCATION CHANGE:
Chairperson Lynda Zaugg apologized to Commissioner Fagan for having an incorrect address of where the PSAC meeting was being held. Ms. Schmidt stated that she would take care of making that change with the Municipality, so that future notices would have the correct address.

Chairperson Lynda Zaugg states she will be absent for the February 13th, 2008 Meeting and requested Vice Chairperson Tony Piper chair the meeting in her absence. Tony Piper agreed to the request.

MEETING ADJOURNMENT:

 

The meeting was unanimously moved, seconded and approved to be adjourned at 7:25hrs.

